Mr. Driscoll,

Thank you for the opportunity you provided me to speak at the public hearing last week. Below is a written version of what I stated at the hearing. I understand that another version of these short comments are being incorporated into industry association written comments as well.
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Vapor Recovery and Subsurface Gasoline Vapors

Several speakers today have made reference to potential contamination of groundwater through vapor leaks from UST systems. API and its member Companies are very concerned about these allegations that include some evidence that fugitive vapor emissions may impact groundwater. Several papers, including the 2002 Field Based Research conducted for the California State Water Resources Board and a recent LUSTline article by Gary Lynn from New Hampshire, have documented some anecdotal information with some back up data. But even these two more widely known papers acknowledge the need for further research and information on this matter. Just as a cautionary note, given that this forum includes regulators and rule makers, more needs to be done before taking any widespread regulatory actions. API has a group of experts currently working on this matter.

Relevant to this forum, we would like to point out that with the eventual closure of Stage II in favor of ORVR, there would be no more issues associated with pressurized vapor systems relative to Stage II systems.
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